
Madison County Board of Supervisors Meeting Quick Notes: July 7, 2025 

 

 

• The Madison County Board of Supervisors, “the Board,” acknowledged the 2025 

land roll presented by Tax Assessor Norman Cannady. Madison County grew 3.5% 

from the 2024 land roll, bringing the true value of property in Madison County for 

2025 to approximately $16.225 billion with an assessed value of $2.28 billion.  

 

• The Board received two fire trucks. One will be assigned to the Farmhaven Fire 

Protection District, and the other will be assigned to the Southwest Fire Protection 

District. 

 

• Mississippi Department of Transportation Executive Director Brad White addressed 

the Board regarding the $150m needed to complete interstate widening from Madison 

to Gluckstadt. He advised that pre-construction should be completed by the end of the 

year and the project is a top priority. 

 

• The County Administrator and the County’s subrecipients who received American 

Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds provided an update on the projects that were funded. 

Madison County received approximately $20.6m. 

 

• The Board approved construction on Loring Road from Highway 51 to Stump Bridge 

Road. 

 

• The Board approved construction on Pear Orchard Road from County Line Road to 

Northpark Drive. 

 

• Capitol Resources, Madison County’s state lobbying firm, advised the Board that the 

state legislature approved funding for three additional assistant district attorneys. 

 

• At the request of Supervisor Paul Griffin, the Board appointed Billy Joe Wells to the 

Madison County Historical Courthouse Committee. 

 

• Catholic Charities, Inc., received a personal property tax exemption. 

 

• At the request of the Election Commission, the Board approved Liberty M.B. Church, 

located at 815 West Fulton Street in Canton, as a voting precinct for primary and 

general elections. 

 

• The Board approved the final plat of Woodgate, Phase 1B. The development is 35 lots 

on approximately 17.11 acres. 

 

• The Board approved the preliminary plat for Bainbridge Phase IV. 
 

 



 

The Madison County Board of Supervisors will meet next on July 21, 2025, at  

9:00 a.m. in the Administrative Building in Canton 

 

 

--Please download our complimentary app, Madison Supervisors 

 

--Please follow us on Facebook, Madison County MS Government 

 


